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Firstly, I must express my deep frustration and disappointment with the significant delay in your 
response. It has taken a staggering 77 days for a reply to reach me, which is unacceptable 
considering the urgency and seriousness of the issues raised. Your requirement for me to now 
complete a 30-page complaint form within 13 days of receipt is both unreasonable and 
disproportionate, particularly after enduring such an extensive delay on your end. 

I have already provided detailed accounts and documentation outlining the violations of Chula 
Vista Municipal Codes, the California State Constitution, and other relevant laws perpetrated by 
Kevin Pointer and his cohorts. These violations include but are not limited to the wrongful 
exclusion of the public from a publicly owned facility and the blatant disregard for established 
legal frameworks and ethical standards. 

Moreover, the contract signed on October 17, 2023, granting SSC exclusive, 24/7 access to a 
facility within Rohr Park, a public asset utilized by the community for decades, is a clear betrayal 
of public trust. This contract has not only deprived me and others of our constitutional rights to 
access public facilities but has also caused significant harm to my personal interests and the well-
being of my horses. 

It is evident that the decision-makers involved, including Maria Kachadoorian, Megan McClurg 
(city atty) Mayor John McCann, Megan McClurg, and Deputy Mayor Preciado, City 
Councilmembers Gonzalez, Cardenas, Chavez, have failed in their duty to uphold the law and 
protect public resources. Their actions have led to the prolonged violation of the public's rights 
and the perpetuation of a public nuisance. 

Given the gravity of these violations and the extensive documentation already provided, I firmly 
believe that the onus is on you to take immediate corrective action. I refuse to allocate further 
time and resources to fill out a cumbersome complaint form (30 pages) when the essential facts 
and grievances have already been communicated repeatedly over the past months. 

Therefore, I urge the Ethics Committee to promptly investigate and address these issues, 
ensuring accountability and restitution for the community. It is imperative that the public park 
facility is restored to its intended use without further delay. 

I trust that you will handle this matter with the utmost seriousness and expediency it demands. 

Sincerely, 

Stacy Jett 
 




